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CAHSEE Remediation Work Group Meeting

On November 15, 2005, the California Department of Education (CDE) Standards and Assessment Division convened a work group to discuss California High School Exit Examination (CAHSEE) preparation and remediation strategies that have been found to be effective for students with varying levels of remediation need. The work group consisted of eighteen educators from school districts and higher education institutions who were recommended for their district or institution’s success with CAHSEE remediation. Participants included math and English-language arts (ELA) content specialists, research and evaluation specialists, and school district administrators.

This meeting is part of the CDE and State Superintendent’s efforts to identify effective and appropriate remediation strategies and disseminate information about such strategies to local education agencies. CDE staff will compile the information gathered at this meeting and develop a compendium of effective remediation models and strategies to be available on the CAHSEE Web site in December. CDE also plans to begin revising its CAHSEE Remediation Guide with the expectation that it will be released in the summer of 2006.

CAHSEE Independent Evaluation Activities

High School Content Alignment Study 

The CDE requested that Human Research Resources Organization (HumRRO) conduct an alignment study of the CAHSEE math and ELA for the Peer Review to be conducted by the United States Department of Education. On November 12, 2005, the HumRRO conducted the CAHSEE alignment workshop in Louisville, Kentucky. The purpose of the workshop was to compare the ELA and math content standards used for high school accountability assessments across seven states (including the California academic standards assessed in the CAHSEE). Twenty four panelists (12 ELA and 12 mathematics experts) participated in the workshop. The panelists sorted the seven states’ standards according to similarity of standards and goals (objectives). The panelists also rated the depth-of-knowledge required of the objectives and identified common and unique objectives in a second sort. The results of this study will be included in HumRRO’s biennial report.

CAHSEE Biennial Report (2006)

HumRRO will be conducting additional analyses of the feasibility and potential impact of CAHSEE options identified for students receiving special education services in WestEd’s Senate Bill 964 Report submitted to CDE in May 2005. These analyses will be included in HumRRO’s biennial report that is due February 1, 2006, to the Governor of California, Office of the Legislative Analyst, the Superintendent of Public Instruction, the SBE, the Secretary of Education, and the chairs of the education policy committees in both houses of the California Legislature.
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